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on CIDI doc. 68/13 regarding the effects of the repayment of the loan from the Capital Fund for the OAS Scholarship and Training Programs 

(Delivered at the regular CIDI meeting of Tuesday, October 8, 2013)
This report answers to specific questions:  How will repayment of the loan affect the OAS Scholarship and Training Programs?   

The short answer is that due to the steady decrease of the Scholarship Programs budget since 2007 and the repayment of the loan, the expected number of scholarships to be awarded in 2014 may be reduced to approximately 30 - 45 scholarships.  However, in anticipation of the effects of this budget trend, negotiations with partners all over the world  were intensified in the last few years to increase the number of partnerships and through these alliances, enhance the Organization’s ability to offer more scholarships and capacity strengthening programs.

The OAS brand in education and human capacity building developed over 60 years is a powerful asset; it attracts partnerships, raises confidence levels among all constituents, and has national and hemispheric resonance. In addition, the OAS/DHDEC contributes technical advice, guidance, manages scholarship competitions, and works with education ministries in member states on education policy.

To allow you to view the program from a broader perspective and not view it in isolation, I want to list some of the major achievements of the OAS Human Development and Education Programs, which include the OAS Scholarships and Training Programs:

· In 2012 alone, over 60,000 citizens in member states benefitted from the OAS Education Programs, including its capacity strengthening, teacher training, scholarship and training programs.

· The Department of Human Development Education and Employment (DHDEE) developed new and strengthened existing partnerships for the OAS Human Development Programs by:

· expanding the number of partners in member states and the rest of the world;

· expanding the number of scholarship and training programs (developed the Scholarship Program for Haiti and the Partnerships Program for Education and Training in 2010).
· Improved effectiveness, transparency and accountability of the Scholarship Program.

· Increased the number of scholarships for programs offered in English and facilitated the language requirement to apply to scholarships for studies in Brazil through the scholarship program with the Coimbra Group of Universities.

· The Department undertook a survey to find out the impact of the scholarship program by reaching out to alumni – seeing where they were in their professional development and how they were contributing to the development of their countries. What we have been able to conclude so far is that the majority surveyed said:

1. they were able to study in their native language;

2. they returned home;

3. they successfully found work;

4. they were able to apply the acquired knowledge;

5. they expanded their network; and 

6. they indicated they would not have been able to pursue these degrees without the OAS scholarship program.

So what is the benefit of the OAS scholarship program if it cannot offer more than 1 scholarship per country under the traditional program?  Looked at from that narrow perspective, it doesn’t do much. But if one looks at the basic infrastructure that allows the Secretariat to leverage the investment of member states; to be able to bring in partnerships that allow this Organization to reach vulnerable communities that would otherwise not have access to quality education – the importance of this investment, which has a clear and measurable impact, is quite evident.

The Program for Education and Training (PAEC) which started out in 2010 with $250,000 grew to $500,000 in 2013. It started with 227 scholarships, then grew to 319 in 2011, last year to 530, and we expect it to be even more at the end of this year. With an increased PAEC budget, we expect to award somewhere around 885 for 2013.

In conclusion Chair, the regular funds allocated to support access to education constitutes a small investment for this Organization and reaps a big impact with benefits that multiply outward.

Thank you.




